[image: KClogo_v_b_m2]

Metropolitan King County Council
Government Accountability and Oversight Committee



STAFF REPORT

	Agenda Item:
	8
	Name:
	Gene Paul

	Proposed No.:
	2024-0407
	Date:
	March 11, 2025



SUBJECT

Proposed Motion 2024-0407 would confirm the Executive's appointment of Amy Calderwood to the King County Board of Ethics for a partial term expiring on July 31, 2026. Ms. Calderwood would be filling a Council-nominated position.

BACKGROUND 

The King County Board of Ethics was created by Ordinance 1321 in 1972 “to insure proper implementation of the code of ethics and to investigate and report on conflicts of interest.” The Board consists of five members: two to be appointed by the County Executive, two to be appointed by the County Executive from a list of nominees submitted by the County Council, and a fifth member, who serves as chair and is appointed by the County Executive from a list of nominees submitted by the other four members. Each member serves a term of three years. All appointments to the Board are subject to confirmation by the Council.[footnoteRef:1] [1:  K.C.C. 3.04.080.A.] 


According to the King County Code, Board members “shall have demonstrated experience applicable to carrying out the responsibilities of the board, such as experience in the areas of ethics, law, finance, administration, compliance, human resources, or other relevant experience.” The code also specifies that members should have a “strong commitment to an accountable, transparent, and well-managed board of ethics.”[footnoteRef:2] [2:  K.C.C. 3.04.080.B.] 


APPOINTEE INFORMATION
Amy Calderwood is a resident of Council District 4 and a retired public servant. According to her application materials, she served as the Director of the King County Office of the Ombuds from 2002 until her retirement in 2023. Since the Office of the Ombuds is responsible for investigating alleged violations of the Employee Code of Ethics (K.C.C. Chapter 3.04), Ms. Calderwood has years of experience overseeing investigations into ethics complaints and investigating them directly. Additionally, she has firsthand experience working with the Board of Ethics and a broad cross-section of the County government. She has expressed familiarity with the types of ethics concerns that typically arise at King County. She has also expressed her belief that a clear code of ethics is essential for government to be able to carry out its work.

ANALYSIS
As noted, the Board of Ethics is a five-member board consisting of the following members: two appointed and confirmed by the executive, two appointed by the Executive from a list provided by the Council, and the Executive’s appointment of the chair who is selected from a list of nominees provided by the four members. This motion would approve the appointment of Amy Calderwood as a Council-nominated member.
Staff has not identified any issues with the proposed appointment. It appears to be consistent with the requirements of the King County Code. 
INVITED

· Amy Calderwood, Appointee, King County Board of Ethics
· Thomas Barrington, Staff Liaison, King County Board of Ethics

ATTACHMENTS

1. Proposed Motion 2024-0407 
2. Transmittal Letter
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